MINUTES
MLCCC GENERAL MEETING
MARCH 12, 2020
(33 in attendance)

Club vice president Jim Darby called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.

Greetings & Pledge of Allegiance.

Secretary’s Report:
Paper copies of February’s General Meeting Minutes were given to those who wanted them.
Acceptance of last month’s newsletter was approved by the members present.

Treasurer’s Report (Bob Kent):

Checking account balance as of March 1, 2020: $9,879.57

Cash/Deposit envelope: $25.00

Dale Roth was paid $600 for contracted music/D] setvices. (The club was under a three-
year contract to Dale, with 2020 being the last year. According to Paul Boehm, Dale has

agreed to work with Larry Camden’s show in May.) The Treasurer’s Report was approved
following a motion, second and vote.

Webmaster (Paul Boehm):

The website is up to date with some show dates & times still pending. Paul brought in a
stack of INCCC 2020 Calendar of Events to share with the club. Additional copies are
available at Les Schwab Tire Center and NAPA Auto Parts.

Larry Camden (Shade Tree Customs) and his wife Becca were Paul Boehm’s guests at
tonight’s meeting. Also, due to a canceled soccer game, we enjoyed the company of Dave &
Lorraine Church’s daughter Ashley, son-in-law Dustin, and grandkids Kaden & Blake
Willoughby.

March Birthdays:
Bob Duffin
Tim Jones

Ray Mayo
Happy 58th anniversary to Clay & Karen Crook!

New Business:

Due to concerns arising from the Coronavirus, the Almost Spring Swap Meet & Car Show
scheduled for March 14-15 in Puyallup was canceled. The Portland Swap meet (April 3 — 5)
has also been canceled.




We have been invited to bring our classic cars to Hot Spring Spas and Leisure (located at
993 E Broadway Ave, next to Perfection Tire) on Tuesday, June 2 from 5-7 pm. Special
parking will be set up for us and refreshments will be served.

Anyone interested in being a “Sunshine Girl” aka “Cheer Lady” (sending get well or
sympathy cards to club members) is encouraged to contact Bob or Judy Kent.

DUCK REPORT:

Thank you to Karen Crook for the lovely St. Patrick’s Day themed table decorations and
treats. (Kathy Haack has next month.)

Bob Duffin gave an update on Darin Hendrickson. With two more treatments to go, he will
be finished with chemotherapy in April. Despite feeling very weak during his recuperation,
Darin has been working on remodeling a house to sell.

DRAWING WINNERS:

Door Prize (gift certificate) — Ann Edwards
Car of the Month: Bob Duffin

50/50 ($31.00) — Bernie Yada

Larry Camden is still finalizing details for his May car show and also the one at the airport
scheduled for Father’s Day weekend.

Next meeting: April 9

Jim Darby closed the meeting at 7:23 pm after a motion, second and unanimous vote.



Car of the Month

March 2020 Car of the Month

Bob Duffin - 1955 Ford Fire Truck Chrismas Present

Bob Duffin - 1955 Ford? Fire Truck

Hello all, since our hot rods and the Polaris dune buggy have been featured,
| thought | would step back to my very first ride.

Boy o Boy! Christmas 1955 my dream come true.

| might have been a fireman,

but when older the WSP was putting 440's in their Dodges.

They won. (Sorry Mitch & Paul.)

(Editor’s note - this appears to be a Ford with a 292 Y-block.)



